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The National Park Service will begin removing contaminated soils from the vacant lot at Daisy Bates Drive and South Park Street on Monday, April 4. This land is the site of the future, permanent visitor center for Central High School National Historic Site. 





The property has had a long history of use as a commercial greenhouse and nursery. Historic insurance records show that greenhouses existed on the site as early as 1897. Greenhouse operations continued on the site until 1989, when a fire destroyed most of the remaining structures.





From 2001 to 2004, the National Park Service conducted a series of environmental investigations on the land. These investigations indicated that low concentrations of herbicides and pesticides occur in shallow soils on portions of the property. To remediate the contamination, about 700 cubic yards of soil will be removed from the site and disposed of in an approved landfill. The National Park Service has consulted extensively with the Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality on this project, which should take no more than one week to complete.





The new visitor center that will be built on site is expected to be about 10,000 square feet in size. It will house expanded exhibits to tell the story of the Little Rock desegregation crisis and the civil rights movement, a theatre, space for storage of archival materials and museum objects, and staff offices. According to Michael Madell, Superintendent of the historic site, the facility is now in the design phase. “Our goal is to have the new center open by September 2007 to help commemorate the 50th anniversary of the desegregation crisis,” said Madell. He also noted, however, that money for actual construction of the building is still pending.





Little Rock Central High School National Historic Site is one of 388 units of the National Park System, and one of only 76 National Historic Sites across the country. For more information about the historic site, phone (501) 374-1957 or visit www.nps.gov/chsc.














Central High School National Historic Site Removes Contaminated Soils from Future Site of Visitor Center 
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EXPERIENCE YOUR AMERICA 

The National Park Service cares for special places saved by the American people so that all may experience our heritage.


